CITY OF STATESBORO
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES
June 12, 2018

A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on June 12, 2018 at 7:30 am in the
Council Chambers at City Hall. Present were Mayor Jonathan McCollar; Council Members:
Sam Lee Jones, Jeff Yawn and Phil Boyum. Also present was City Manager Randy Wetmore,
Deputy City Manager Robert Cheshire, City Clerk Sue Starling and City Attorney Cain Smith.
Councilmen John Riggs was absent.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jonathan McCollar.

Also present were citizens, business owners and news media.

Some of those who commented or joined in the discussion were: Tom representing the Mill
House, Al Chapman representing Gnats Landing, Woody Pumphrey, James Grady with the
Averitt Center and Police Chief Mike Broadhead.

The following topics were discussed.

1. Proposed Ordinance 2018-02: An Ordinance of the Statesboro Code of Ordinances for
Chapter 6 (Alcoholic Beverages) Amendment to Section 6-5 adding insurance
requirements for alcoholic beverage licensees.

2. Proposed Ordinance 2018-03: An Ordinance of the Statesboro Code of Ordinance for
Chapter 6 (Alcoholic Beverages) Amendment modifying policy relating to admission of
patrons under 21 years to establishments licensed to sell alcoholic beverages.

3. Proposed Ordinance 2018-04: An Ordinance of the Statesboro Code of Ordinances for
Chapter 6 (Alcoholic Beverages) Amendment adding Low Volume Licensees to Section
6-3 Definitions and consideration by Mayor and Council of whether a discount for
license fees should be available for such licensees and in what amount.

4. Proposed Ordinance 2018-05: An Ordinance of the Statesboro Code of Ordinances:
Chapter 6 (Alcoholic Beverages) Amendment adding Special Events provision to Section
6-8 “Regulations pertaining to certain classes of licenses generally” as Section 6-8

9(d)E)

Councilman Boyum mentioned the Bruch Bill, changing the due date of alcohol renewal licenses
from June 30" to Dec 31%, and also mentioned to Police Chief Brodhead about the possibility of
inviting bar owners to the Alcohol Advisory Committee meetings.

Councilman Yawn made a motion, seconded by Councilman Jones to adjourn the meeting.
Councilman Boyum, Jones and Yawn voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried by a 3-0
vote. The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 am.



